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FROM THE
NATIONAL 
DESK 

Our team is happy and excited to introduce the first issue of "White

& Blue", the official e-newsletter of the Student Catholic Action of

the Philippines. The title bears itself SCAP's identity of Faith and

Action and the colors of Mary's fidelity to God's Word which is clearly

wrapped in the lyrics of "Army of Youth," SCAP's hymn. 

We collected stories from the different clusters and dioceses. We

featured major events and program across our circles. These

activities define the organization's integration into key areas of a

student life to "transform the world." Publishable three times a year,

the newsletter aims to tell our readers that students can live in the

Gospel Values and witness the "standards of truth" even amidst the

changing times. 

Check out our updates and activities that resulted in significant

impacts in the communities where SCAP serves. Happy reading!

JOHN FLOYD ABRICO 

national coordinator-visayas 

resource & alumni affairs 

_ 

jabrico@scaphilippines.org

FRENCE BOISER 

national coordinator-mindanao 

admin & communications 

_ 

frence@scaphilippines.org

JONEL BRYAN REYES 

national coordinator-luzon 

auxiliary services 

_ 

jonel@scaphilippines.org
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SCA COUNCIL
THOUGHTS

So far, it has been a fruitful year for the movement as we

carry out the mission of forming Catholic student leaders

and transforming different communities.  

It is pleasing and inspiring at the same time to know that even

the youngest of students have the heart to serve others.  

Let this bulletin remind you that our movement continues to

grow ever wider. Continue to live out our mission of

evangelizing and remember that our capacity to transform is

measured only by the bond of our community.  

Take care of one another and continuously ask God for the

grace to serve others. To Christ the King, Love, and Loyalty! 

JAN VER DOMINIC EDRA 

SCA National Coordinating Council (NCC) Chair 

De La Salle University-Manila 

NCR Cluster

Central Luzon Cluster (SCA Cabanatuan): 

Sr. Hermina Ebio, MCST (Coordinator) 

Eloisa Sumera (College Leader) 

Janielle Kayle Pantaleon (High School Leader)

NCR Cluster (SCA Manila and SCA Cubao): 

Kim Karlo A. Pablo (Coordinator) 

Jan Ver Dominic Edra (College Leader) 

Mark Ernest Villeza/Lian A. Manalang (High School Leader) 

Mindanao Cluster (SCA Tandag) 

Jeahr Cabangan (Coordinator) 

Julie-Boy Revilleza (College Leader) 

Alma Mendero (High School Leader) 

Southern Luzon Cluster (SCA Gumaca): 

Jayvee Angelo Villasenor (Coordinator) 

Carmela Esteban (College Leader) 

Claire Manguiat (High School Leader) 

Visayas Cluster (SCA Cebu): 

Melvin Pedrosa (Coordinator) 

Miriam Braga (College Leader) 

Edrea Maxeen Juliano (High School Leader) 

NCC 2017-2020
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ACROSS SCA
CLUSTERS

The National Capital Region Cluster coordinator and representatives, namely Kim Karlo 

Pablo, Jan Ver Dominic Edra and Lian Manalang have started contacting the different NCR 

Cluster units in their goal of reorganizing and reestablishing coordination among the latter. 

The first visitation was with the new unit in Far Eastern University last April 15, 2018, wherein the 

officers highlighted their plans of gaining recognition from their administration under their campus 

ministry office; moreover, they presented their achievements for the past academic year which 

focused mostly on helping nearby underprivileged communities. 

The second and third visitation was done on the same date ─ May 5, 2018 ─ at the Philippine 

School of Business Administration and the University of the Philippines Diliman respectively. The 

officers from PSBA have shared their struggles over the years due to lack of programs aimed at 

forming both their officers and their members, while UP SCA shared some of the issues they faced. 

Despite some setbacks, the two units continue to work towards their vision. Both units have laid out 

their plans for next academic year, hopeful that they bring their aim to fruition. 

The NCR coordinator and representatives continue to contact nearby units for dialogue. The first 

NCR Cluster meeting is set to be held on the 3rd week of June. //REPORTED BY JAN VER DOMINIC

EDRA & KIM KARLO PABLO 

NCR

NCR Coordinator, Kim (extreme left) and NCC Chair, Jan Ver (4th from right) visit the Philippine School of Business Administration SCA uniit in Quezon
City.//Photo courtesy of Kim Pablo.
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ACROSS SCA 
CLUSTERS

12th NatCon yields 
support among 
Cabanatuan schools

After the 12th SCAP National Leadership 

Conference held at Lopez, Quezon, Diocese of 

Gumaca last October 26-29, 2017 we were 

inspired and challenged. We learned many 

things.  Asking for help is not a sign of 

weakness but humility, listening to others 

attentively and acting zealously. We also 

learned the importance of fervent prayer. 

We discovered that when you help a specific 

community, don’t offer your genius solution but 

instead ask them what common problems they 

are experiencing and their ideas on how to 

solve those problems because they are in the 

situation, not us. They know better than us.   

We had a lot of activities for almost 12 years 

especially religious ones, but we never had a 

program that answers the problems of the 

students and communities where we belong. 

Hence we promised to create sustainable plans

focusing on the five areas of SCA: Education 

and Values Formation, Sustainable 

Environment, Peace and Social Justice, Science

and Technology and the New Media. 

And to sustain the enthusiasm, we shared it to 

other members by celebrating the SCA 

Solidarity Day (November 13, 2017) and SCA 

Day (November 26, 2017) inspired by the format

of 12th SCAP National Leadership Conference. 

Furthermore, to scale up the quality, spirit, and 

scope of our service, we asked the permission 

and endorsement of our Cabanatuan Catholic 

Educational System (CACES) Superintendent 

and CIC President Rev. Fr. Michael Feliciano I. 

Veneracion to introduce SCA in CACES 

Schools. It is a blessing that Fr. Veneracion 

supports our endeavor. 

We initially met with the principals and campus 

ministry coordinators of the different Catholic 

School of CACES last April 21, 2018, at Maria 

Assumpta Seminary. 

There are six (6) Catholic Schools who 

responded positively, and they are willing to 

join the first ever SCAFE that will be hosted by 

SCA College of the Immaculate Conception 

Unit this June 2018. 

About the Contributor 

CHRISTIAN LINA 

 

Christian is an active SCA Animator of the College of the 

Immaculate Conception-Cabanatuan. He is a former SCA 

president of the said unit during his college years. 

He is now happily married.

central luzon
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ACROSS SCA
CLUSTERS

The Student Catholic Action – Lopez, Quezon 

Council, together with the Project for the 

People Philippines-Malaysia, served 310 

students with school supplies from Kindergarten

to Grade IV at Culong Elementary School in 

Brgy. San Francisco, Lopez, Quezon last March 

28, 2018. Culong Elementary School is a non- 

central school located at a mountainous area 

crossing a river.   

Victoria Ling Tze Ang, a Malaysian citizen but 

Filipino by heart, heads the Project for the 

People. Carlos Ortiz and Kaiye Ong, 

coordinators from the Philippines and Malaysia, 

accompanied Ang in the service-mission in 

collaboration with student volunteers of SCA 

Lopez.  Incoming students received sets of 

school bag, pencil, pencil case, eraser, ruler, 

crayon, and notebook, and an eco-bag from 

Malaysia. 

Aside from the distribution of necessary school 

supplies, the students were taught about the 

hazards of single-use plastics in their 

communities. Volunteers introduced the 4r’s 

(REDUCE, REUSE, RECYCLE, and RECOVERY). 

SCA Lopez facilitated a classroom discussion 

about the 4r's and CLAY-Go (Clean As You 

Go) to both students and their parents. 

southern luzon

SCA Lopez shares 
school supplies, 
partners eco-saving 
awareness with 
Project for the 
People Philippines- 
Malaysia

SCA Lopez volunteers distribute school supplies to students of Culong
Elementary School. Some volunteers give a talk on earth care. Selfie
faces are Project for the People Philippines-Malaysia's staff, namely,
Kaiye, Carlos, and Vicky. //PHOTO from SCA Lopez.
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ACROSS SCA
CLUSTERS
Next NLC host conducts first 
diocesan confab
BACOLOD CITY - The University of Negros Occidental – Recoletos hosted the 1st Diocesan 

Leadership Conference (DLC) in the Diocese of Bacolod with the theme “Love and Loyalty: 

Committing Today’s Youth Evangelization into Transformative Action” on April 17, 2018, at 

Sta. Monica Retreat House. 

Five (5) units convened in the program, namely, Bago City College Unit; Ramon Tores National High 

School Unit; and the University of Negros Occidental - Recoletos Junior High School, Senior High 

School and College Units. 

SCA leader, Javeriel Tillada of UNO-R College Unit brought down the idea to the local SCA team 

and was favored by all. The event provided the members a preparation for the upcoming Visayas 

Cluster Leadership Conference (VCLC). Engr. Steven Nelson Segura, SCA Bacolod Coordinator, 

together with the working teams, focused on organizational matters followed by a talk of another 

SCA leader, Elmeer Meeynard D. Calimpus. 

The conference elected Bago City College Unit as the next host of the diocesan conference. This 

effort also marks a commitment of SCA Bacolod to conduct the program annually and is just in time

for its preparation for the hosting of the 13th SCAP National Leadership Conference in 2020. 

visayas

A UNO-R SCAn delivers a report during the 1st SCA Bacolod Diocesan Conference at Sta. Monica Retreat House. //Photo from SCA Bacolod Facebook

5



ACROSS SCA 
CLUSTERS

SCA Tagbilaran adds 
771 more new full- 
fledged SCAns 

The Campus Ministry-Student Catholic 

Action Diocese of Tagbilaran successfully 

and fruitfully finished the school year 2017- 

2018 with an addition of 771 newly-inducted 

SCAns. This number adds to the family of 

2,832 SCAns from the different 78 SCA 

affiliated units within the diocese. 

SCALE (SCA Leaders’ Encounter) for high 

school units and Youth Encounter (YE) for 

college units has been serving as the 

culminating part of the stages towards full- 

fledged membership. These activities were 

given until the last part of April 2018 due to the 

schools’ conflict of schedules. 

On the other hand, the Diocesan Secretariat 

has produced 23 graduates from the various 

colleges and universities in Tagbilaran City. 

And hail to the Secretary-General of the 

Diocesan Secretariat, Dale Cyril S. Dejecacion 

who graduated Magna Cum Laude in Bohol 

Island State University – Main Campus (BISU- 

MC). He took the degree program of Bachelor 

of Science in Secondary Education major in 

Mathematics. 

Last school year was indeed a success, but 

SCA Tagbilaran did not stop there. Hence, they 

are more eager to do their mission this coming 

school year 2018-2019. As a kick-off, the SCA 

Diocesan Council had its planning and revising 

of the CM-SCA Constitution and By-Laws and 

was followed with the planning of the new set 

of staff last May 11-13, 2018. 

Meanwhile, it is with great joy that the 

Diocesan Secretariat of Tagbilaran shares the 

new set of staff for the next academic year. 

They will be the hands and legs of the Student 

Catholic Action of the Philippines (SCAP) in 

touching and transforming lives in the 

grassroots. They are as follows: 

visayas

Student leaders in SCA Tagbilaran prepares for the
diocesan conference. PHOTO from CM-SCA Facebook.
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ACROSS SCA
CLUSTERS
Secretary-General: 

SCAn Melbert D. Lomod 

Deputy Secretaries-General on 

Community Apostolate Team:  

SCAn Niño Troi F. Escabarte 

SCAn Jessa Marie B. Torreon 

Communication & Documentation Team: 

SCAn Mariz B. Tadle 

SCAn Jecel R. Taporoc 

Internal Program Apostolate Team : 

SCAn Marvin Roy D. Lomod 

SCAn Kathleen Joy T. Lamoste 

Leadership Formation Team: 

SCAn Rufino P. Ytac 

SCAn Valerie Mae A. Ponte 

Office Management Team : 

SCAn Daniel Quibol 

SCAn Kimberly S. Villarin 

Publication & Reports Team: 

SCAn Vanessa Jane B. Jumoc 

SCAn Zerrah Lynn R.Arcayena 

Resource Generation & Management Team: 

SCAn Beatrice Anne  L. Mission 

SCAn Harvelyn B. Cañizares 

Unit Mobilization & Development Team: 

SCAn Lister O. Dahan 

SCAn Lerah O. Laguros 

Unit Scheduling Team: 

SCAn Romel Elihorde 

SCAn Darel T. Pogoy 

visayas

For further updates on our activities and 

formations, please follow us on our facebook 

account, CM-SCA Secretariat (Official 

Account). You may also email us at our official 

email address: scatagbilaran@gmail.com 

The SCA Tagbilaran, headed by the new set of 

Secretariat Staff, is looking forward to an even 

more fruitful school year—one that is driven by 

hope and passion to serve Christ through 

faithfully serving the community and the entire 

diocese. Rest assured that we will bring forth a 

more substantial number of servant leaders 

whom Christ will entrust His flock to. 

About the Contributor 

RACHELLE LACEA 

 

Rachelle is the current coordinator of SCA 

Tagbilaran. She graduated from Holy Name 

University. 
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ACROSS SCA
CLUSTERS

mindanao

HEAR, SEE, and SPEAK NO EVIL. New student leaders of SCA Cagayan de Oro express active campaign for moral awareness.

SCA CDO reorganizes 
in training marathon

A fresh core team of chaplains and animators 

in Cagayan de Oro push to the next level in 

reorganizing SCA units in the Archdiocese of 

Cagayan de Oro. In the first quarter of the 

year, SCA CDO conducted a series of training, 

formation, and workshops of key animators and

students who will facilitate the mobilization 

and re-opening of SCA programs this coming 

school year. 

The national secretariat facilitated two 

Students Chaplains and Animators Formation 

Exchange (SCAfe) programs last February 3-4 

and March 3-4, 2018.   

Aimed at understanding the basic identity, 

mission and essential purpose of the movement, 

SCAfe gathered eight schools, namely: Lourdes 

College, St. Mary's Academy of Carmen, St. 

Joseph Academy (El Salvador), Sto. Nino High 

School of Gitagum, Liceo University, Sacred 

Heart School of Montessori School, 

MOGCHS, and Xavier Academy. 

The animators who attended SCAfe proceeded 

to a Preparatory Cell Meeting Marathon 

Workshop last April 8-9 to equip them with skills 

in handling PCMs, especially for pioneer groups. 

A strategic planning followed by a send-off of 

new student leaders teamed with trained 

animators was held last May 20 at the 

Archbishop's House, Cagayan de Oro City. 

//REPORTS FROM ALISSANDRA CABASAGAN
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FOR OUR 
FLAG, FOR 
OUR FAITH

FEARS
I always tried to make it to the morning 

Mass. 

The brownish book of a Carmelite mystic 

always getting its way to my breakfast table, a 

cup of brewed coffee — serene and sacred 

AM. Then after having my slice of healthy 

pastry, I would always remember to bring my 

holy rosary made of freshwater pearls. 19 

minutes before six: the Holy Mass was an 

escape from all the noise of real life and 

politics. 

This was my Catholic lifestyle (the same with 

my grandsons and daughters and a whole 

bunch of religious 

brothers out there) until April 16 

rang “the wakeup call” and 

threatened to break the 

glass-made illusory peace 

among indifferent Christian 

Filipinos — who always thought 

that they were completely well 

protected from the fangs of evil 

and governmental persecution. 

Thanks to Sister Pat and her 

cruel detainment, we finally 

realized that the conflicting 

and a deficient line between 

our Catholic and social duties 

was always holy and healthy 

confusion. 

So the whole time I was trying to isolate my 

spiritual life from the realm of poverty and 

politics, I was reading the Bible wrong. And 

now that we already uncovered their tracks, it 

is a little more than an open secret now that 

the power of the government lies in the fear 

of the people.That is, fabricated fear. Fear of 

the truth, and press freedom, and foreign 

assistance, and opposition. By the time we 

know it, this fear that was just fake and 

made-up was already turning itself into 

hatred: now we hate the poor, and the 

oppressed, and the least advantaged. Now 

we hate Sister Pat. 

Who would have known that in a sea of eight 

and eighty million Filipino Catholics, a 71-year 

old Australian nun would (almost) be the only 

one brave enough to break this chain of fear 

and hatred. While we were feeling fulfilled in 

attending one-hour Masses, she was 

spending the last 27 years of her life here, in 

selfless service of the poor and the peasants. 

Undoubtedly, it is faith (and an accurate 

reading of the Gospel) which strengthens her 

in a time of fascist attack and governmental 

persecution. 

                I always tried to make it 

to the morning Mass.   

And that’s it. Perhaps it 

was fear that made me 

contain my being 

Catholic in just a series of 

morning Masses and 

private prayer. Thank you 

Sister Pat. You have set 

us free. 

About the Contributor 

HART ALDRIN N. ARAN is a member of the UP Student Catholic Action (UPSCA) Diliman, inducted last year. Now the

Feature Editor of BANAAG: the official publication of UPSCA Diliman.
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SCA BLOOD
10

Two young alumni Claretian SCAns 
share leadership, faith growth

Being a student leader is not easy. Sometimes I 

would really feel the pressure, especially when the 

weight is really on me. But, if I keep that mindset, 

then it would really be tough for me. SCA has 

been around for almost a decade in Claret School

of Quezon City. It is still well supported and 

recognized by our administrators. And, yes, It is 

clear to see that we really put our word into 

PRAYER and ACTION and I am proud of my fellow 

SCAns and our unit in general for that. 

Being a student leader is quite challenging but

fun and meaningful at the same time. I get to 

meet new friends and to learn more about the 

movement. The challenge is to make sure that 

we, as leaders are consistent and committed 

to accepting  the challenge of Jesus Christ - 

“Come and Follow Me.”  

Having this experience left lessons to me that I 

can bring, share, and witness wherever I go and in 

my daily living. As the saying goes, “Every day is a 

struggle to become a better person.” 

Right now, I am a graduate of Claret and pursuing

my college degree at the University of Santo 

Tomas. I am looking forward to a better SCA in 

our unit.  

Continue on next page. 

About the Contributor 

MARK ERNEST VILLEZA 

Mark is the former president of Claret School of Quezon 

City SCA. He served as the NCC High School 

representative for NCR Cluster. Mark is currently helping 

SCA in the said cluster while pursuing his studies as an AB 

Journalism student at the University of Sto. Tomas. 



SCA BLOOD
11

"I still remember the days when I started joining SCA 

in Claret School of Quezon City. It gave me a 

refreshed meaning to my faith.  The organizational 

activities, the bond that was created made it more 

memorable. Before SCA, I was just a teenager who 

wanted to be accepted and to belong to a group or 

school club. There were hardships in life where you 

need people to talk to. SCA did that for me which is 

more than being just an organization. I recalled the 

event that gave me a once-in-a-lifetime opportunity 

to meet His Holiness Pope Francis. Not everyone will 

be given that chance. I was delighted, SCA gave me 

that hopeful day. In my SCA journey, I appreciate the

guidance and support of the national team and all 

my fellow SCAns in the ministry. I continue to nurture 

my spirit as a college student now."

I pray that our leaders, who we have handed over our responsibilities, to continue what we have 

started and what our previous batches have started. I am very confident that the legacy we left in 

Claret, our Alma Mater would still bloom and would continue even for the next generations of SCAns 

to come. 

SCA leadership is not only for the best and the brightest. Everyone can lead. We just need to be 

humble and to always keep our feet on the ground. Being a leader is not being on the top nor 

earning fame. Being a leader is being one with the flock and leading them to the right path without 

leaving anyone behind. Being a leader is not just keeping in mind that you are a leader, but also you 

have to work on it in mind and heart. Being a leader takes responsibility because you are what others

look up to, and most importantly, being a leader is also one who learns how to follow. 

I know SCA would still produce more servant leaders who can lead our nation through the Word and 

action. I am proud to be an SCAn and a Servant Leader. 

About the Contributor 

JAN EXEQUIEL JUANEZA 

 

Jan is an alumnus of SCA Claret School of Quezon City. He is now in his 

third-year studies at Far Eastern University Quezon City Campus taking 

up Bachelor of Science in Business Administration.. 
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SCA is committed to proclaiming the Good News 

brought about by Jesus not only by word of mouth 

but also by influencing the community and 

committing themselves to working towards social 

transformation. 

I would like to share a meaningful ministry in SCA 

Cebu to find ways of addressing that challenge, a 

change that is rooted in the example of Jesus 

Christ. What we did is to choose a community 

where we were able to find out through a survey 

that young students lack Christian life formation. I 

committed to doing the work and found myself in 

the rural area of  Maslog, Danao.   

Reflecting on the Gospel of St. Mark, we are 

called to share the gospel with every person. Given

such mission, I joined our team to invite young 

people from the area and facilitate a 4-day 

catechists’ training in our school. It is for them to 

become catechists themselves who can help 

spread the Good News in Maslog, Danao.  

All the aspiring catechists were divided into 

three groups according to the specific age 

bracket of the children (4-7, 8-12, 13 above). The

catechists formulate modules that will guide 

them in the catechism coursework. We, together 

with the youth in Danao, taught the gospel for 

one week and concluded the catechism with a 

program that can sustain our purpose in living 

the Good News of Christ. 

I am personally grateful that greatness of spirit 

lies within our capacity to reach out to people 

even in most straightforward yet inspiring ways. 

SCA Cebu is expanding our mission in more 

creative approaches like teaching children how 

to take care of the earth through basic theatre 

workshops. 

About the Contributor 

MIRIAM BRAGA 

Yam is the present president of the University of San 

Jose Recoletos-Basak College SCA Unit. She also 

represents NCC Visayas Cluster. 

SCA Speaks

PHOTO: SCA Cebu together with the Ecumenical Cultural Youth Group
Bantawan sa Kalinaw (Stage of Peace) facilitates a 3-day Theatre Art
Workshop in Maslog.// courtesy of Melvin Pedrosa



UNIT MEMBERSHIP 
SOLIDARITY CONTRIBUTION
We would like to thank the following units for committing to support the national programs for the school 

year 2017-2018. Each unit contributed Php1,200 as membership to the Student Catholic Action of the 

Philippines:

DIOCESE OF BACOLOD 

University of Negros Occidental-Recoletos (College)  

University of Negros Occidental-Recoletos (Senior High) 

DIOCESE OF CABANATUAN 

College of the Immaculate Conception (Junior High) 

College of the Immaculate Conception (Senior High)) 

ARCHDIOCESE OF CEBU 

University of San Jose-Recoletos (Senior High Unit) 

University of San Jose-Recoletos (College Unit) 

DIOCESE OF CUBAO 

St. Teresa's College of Quezon City 

Claret School of Quezon City 

DIOCESE OF GUMACA 

Philippine Normal University-Southern Luzon Campus 

Polytechnic University of the Philippines Lopez Campus  

Eastern Tayabas College  

DIOCESE OF CALOOCAN 

San Jose Academy of Navotas 

ARCHDIOCESE OF MANILA 

College of the Holy Spirit 

Pamantasan ng Lungsod ng Maynila 

DIOCESE OF SAN PABLO 

Canossa School of Sta. Rosa 

DIOCESE OF TALIBON (BOHOL) 

Pilar Technical Vocational High School, Pilar 

Virgen Del Pilar Academy, Pilar  

Inabanga High School 

Saint Joseph Academy , Candijay  

Holy Child Academy, Bien Unido 

Immaculate Academy, Duero 

Santo Niño Institute, Getafe  

Saint Paul's Academy, Inabanga 

San Miguel Technical Vocational School, San Miguel 

Anda High School 

Dusita National High School 

Holy Child Academy, Ubay 

Sierra Bullones Technical Vocational High School 

St. Anthony's Academy of Carmen, Inc.  

DIOCESE OF TARLAC 

Tarlac State University (College) 

DIOCESE OF TAGBILARAN 

Holy Rosary Academy, Lila 

Saint John the Baptist Academy, Garcia Hernandez 

San Miguel Academy, Jagna 

Saint Nicholas Adacemy, Dimiao 

Valencia Technical Vocational High School 

San Agustin Academy, Panglao 

Cawayanan National High School, Tubigon 

Eugenio V. Amores Memorial High School, Sagbayan 

Holy Cross Academy, Tubigon 

Saint Anthony Academy, Batuan 

Sevilla National High School, Sevilla 

Bohol Northwestern Colleges, Catigbian 

Infant King Academy, Cortes 

Immaculate Mary Academy, Catigbian 

Christ the King Academy, Antequera 

Saint Vincent Institute, Maribojoc 

DIOCESE OF TANDAG 

Tabon M. Estrella National High School 

St. Theresa's College of Tandag

Php 55,100
Yay ! we've raised

*If there is any error or missing information in this data, kindly email the national 
secretariat at mail@scaphilippines.org 
*Unit membership contributions go to the National Coordinating Council programs
and activities.

SCAP is now ready to accept SY 2018-2019 
unit membership contribution. 

Here are the bank details: 

Bank of the Philippine Islands (BPI) 
Peso Savings 

0973-1774-94 

kindly email receipt and name of unit to 
mail@scaphilippines.org 
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NATIONAL 
UPDATES 

IN BITS MILESTONES 
FROM 

JAN-APR 2018

2 Students Chaplains and Animators Formation Exchange (SCAfe) conducted 

in Cagayan de Oro City to reorganize SCA last February 3-4 and March 3-4.

16 elected cluster representatives (coordinators, high school, and college 

students) received the National Coordinating Council formation and training 

program last February 15-18 at Bahay-SCAn, Tagaytay City.

The National Secretariat held diocesan visits in Bangued, Abra (February 10), 

Baguio (April 4), Talibon (April 28), and Tagbilaran (April 29).

SCAP sent Jonel Bryan Reyes from the national secretariat to join the 

Alternatives to Violence Project (AVP) International Training in Pati, Java, 

Indonesia on January 12 to 20. SCAP is a strong partner and collaborator of 

AVP Philippines for Peace Advocacy.

Sr. Herminia Ebio, MCST represented SCA Philippines in the International Young

Catholic Students (IYCS) International Chaplains and Animators Formation 

Exchange (iCAFE) at St. Gabriels' College in Bangkok, Thailand last March 7 to 

13.

The national secretariat, together with the NCC Chair, represented the 

Federation of National Youth Organization General Assembly last April 15 at 

Don Bosco Technical Institute in Makati City.

Visayas Cluster Coordinator, Melvin Pedrosa, together with two student leaders 

of University of San Jose-Recoletos SCA, namely, Miriam Braga and Johanna 

Olive Mag-uyon represented SCAP to the piloting of the first Asian Solution 

Study Visit entitled “Redefining L.A.W. (Land, Air, and Water)”on 19-23 April 2018

featuring the work of 2009 Ramon Magsaysay Awardee Atty. Antonio Oposa 

Jr.’s SEA CAMP in Bantayan Island, Cebu.

SCAP Official Facebook Page reached 6K mark last April.
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click related article

https://fpt-awp.org/index.php?q=content-about-friendship-letters&mp=5442


NATIONAL 
UPDATES 

IN BITS COMING SOON 
this 

JUN - AUG 2018

programs

representation/advocacy

celebrations

early announcements

15-17 JUNE - SCAfe Central Luzon in Cabanatuan City.

15-17 JUNE - SCAfe Southern Luzon in Lucban, Quezon Province

JULY - SCAfe Northern Luzon in Baguio City (no specific date yet)

14 JULY - National Formation Team Organizing at RM Center 

9-11 JUNE 2018 - AVP Philippines National Gathering in Cebu City

12-14 JUNE 2018 - Laudato Si Animators Training in CELL, Silang

18 JUNE - Kick-off of Laudato Si Third Anniversary at St. Scholastica's College

29 JULY - 7 AUG - IYCS Asian Session and Council in Taichung, Taiwan

10-14 SEPT - National Conference for Youth Ministers in San Pablo City, Laguna 

(call for applications, 8 slots, due before July 2) 

15-21 SEPT - IYCS Global Training Session in Rome, Italy (call for applications, 

open to SCA leaders, Chaplains, and Animators, 50% international fare grant 

for students only available for application)

18-24 JUNE - Laudato Si "Care for our Common Home" Third Anniversary

*Some schedules may change without prior notice. For those who are interested to apply for any activity, contact directly the National
Secretariat or email at mail@scaphilippines.org
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click for info

http://iycs-jeci.org/2018/05/iycs-2018-global-training-session-educating-today-and-tomorrow-students-building-a-safe-learning-environment/


Thank You,
JAN-APR 2018 DONORS

Missionary Sisters of the Immaculate Heart of Mary (ICM)

Filipino-Chinese Catholic Women's League 

Evangeline Fortades

Your support can sustain us. 

Bank of the Philippine Islands (BPI) 

Peso Savings 

0973-1774-94 

Dollar Savings 

0974-0299-01 

Account Name: 

Student Catholic Action of the Philippines

National Secretariat, Inc. 
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